
 

 
 
        November 11th, 2019 
 
 
Dr. Ali Alkhafaji 
Chief Technology Officer 
TA Digital 
Chicago, Illinois 
 
 
To Whom it May Concern: 
 
I’m writing you this letter to provide a recommendation for Matt for his upcoming academic and 
professional pursuits. I have had the pleasure of working with Matt when we were both employed by 
Virtusa a few years back. I also spent time with Matt on a client engagement in more recent years. Over 
the last 6 years, I have developed a close relationship with him centered around our industry and mutual 
viewpoints on the direction of digital disruption.  
 
I recommend Matt for any venture that requires the combination of deep expertise and the right get-it-
done attitude that he effectively possess. He is surely a great asset for any team and has my highest regard.  
 
I am sure Matt will bring great value in any endeavor.  
 
 
 

Regards, 
 
Dr. Ali Alkhafaji 

 
 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 


